
Our Favorite Presidential Records
In honor of President’s Day, we asked our colleagues across the National
Archives to share their favorite records relating to Presidents.  Here is a (small)
sample:

Letter from Sheryl Byland to
President Dwight D. Eisenhower
Regarding American Flag Design
Suggestion, 10/1958

Presidents receive letters all the time,
many of them from children.  This is a
letter from eight year old Sheryl Byland
who sent President Dwight D.
Eisenhower her suggestion for a new
national flag when Alaska would
become the 49th state.

 

Letter from President Franklin D.
Roosevelt to Kenesaw Landis
Regarding Baseball, 1/15/1942 

Five weeks after the Japanese bombed
Pearl Harbor and the United States

https://catalog.archives.gov/id/594335?utm_source=Catalog%20Newsletter&utm_campaign=Presidents_day&utm_content=Presidents_day


entered World War II, Commissioner of
Baseball Kenesaw Mountain Landis
wrote President Franklin D. Roosevelt
asking whether major league baseball
should be played. President Roosevelt
responded affirmatively with personal
hope in what is now known as the
“green light” letter. President Roosevelt
suggested “that it would be best for the
country to keep baseball going.” Text
from "Baseball: The National Pastime
in the National Archives," a free eBook
from the National Archives.
 

George Washington's Annotated
Copy of a Draft of the U.S.
Constitution, 1789
 
This record is from the Records of the
Continental and Confederation
Congresses and the Constitutional
Convention and shows George
Washington’s annotations to a draft of
the Constitution. 

 
 

Annotated Draft of Proposed
Message to Congress Requesting
Declaration of War Against Japan,
12/7/1941 
 

https://catalog.archives.gov/id/6997537?utm_source=Catalog%20Newsletter&utm_campaign=Presidents_day&utm_content=Presidents_day
https://catalog.archives.gov/id/6997538
http://www.archives.gov/publications/ebooks/index.html?utm_source=Catalog%20Newsletter&utm_campaign=Presidents_day&utm_content=Presidents_day#baseball
https://catalog.archives.gov/id/1501555?utm_source=Catalog%20Newsletter&utm_campaign=Presidents_day&utm_content=Presidents_day


After Pearl Harbor was bombed on
December 7, 1941, President Franklin
D. Roosevelt appeared before
Congress and asked for a declaration
of war against Japan. This is his
annotated draft of the speech.  The
speech was dictated by Roosevelt on
December 7, 1941, in the hours
following the Japanese attack on Pearl
Harbor. The handwritten notations are
Roosevelt's modifications and
corrections to the typewritten first draft.
The final version of the speech
incorporating Roosevelt's annotations
was delivered by the President to a
Joint Session of Congress on
December 8, 1941.
 

President Lyndon B. Johnson
Singing with Yuki, 1/6/1968 

Original caption: Location: LBJ Ranch,
near Stonewall, Texas. Depicted:
President Lyndon B. Johnson sings
with Yuki while his grandson, Patrick
Lyndon Nugent, looks on. 

 

Outline of President Gerald R. Ford's

https://catalog.archives.gov/id/593345?utm_source=Catalog%20Newsletter&utm_campaign=Presidents_day&utm_content=Presidents_day
https://catalog.archives.gov/id/6801633?utm_source=Catalog%20Newsletter&utm_campaign=Presidents_day&utm_content=Presidents_day


Right Hand, ca. 7/7/1975 

President Gerald R. Ford traced this
outline of his right hand in response to
a request from a woman who wanted to
include his handprint in a quilt she was
making for the American Bicentennial.
 

Presidential Library Street Views

Just in time for President’s Day, we are pleased to announce Virtual Tours of eight of
our Presidential Libraries through Google Arts and Culture! 

Using the Street View feature, visitors can move through our Presidential Libraries
virtually. Take a journey through the galleries, browse exhibits, or marvel at the
unique architecture.  

You can start by viewing Air Force One at the Ronald Reagan Presidential Library:

https://www.google.com/culturalinstitute/beta/u/0/search/streetview?project=american-democracy&utm_source=Catalog%20Newsletter&utm_campaign=Presidents_day&utm_content=Presidents_day
https://www.google.com/maps/@34.2606919,-118.8193939,3a,75y,299.68h,98.25t/data=!3m6!1e1!3m4!1sdqKo0daSdhTHsba77WBh-A!2e0!7i13312!8i6656?utm_source=Catalog%20Newsletter&utm_campaign=Presidents_day&utm_content=Presidents_day


Or gaze up at the 115 foot high glass pavilion at the John F. Kennedy Presidential
Library designed by I.M. Pei:

And much more! We are proud to be a part of Google Arts & Culture’s American
Democracy project, featuring images, photographs, online exhibits and more from
the National Archives.
 

https://www.google.com/culturalinstitute/manage/u/1/asset-viewer/ronald-reagan-presidential-library-museum-air-force-one-pavilion-third-floor/AQHABRCYcb2fWg?utm_source=Catalog%20Newsletter&utm_campaign=Presidents_day&utm_content=Presidents_day
https://www.google.com/culturalinstitute/beta/u/0/streetview/john-f-kennedy-presidential-library-museum-indoors/EgFuKlVXpjptzQ?sv_lng=-71.03373403977122&sv_lat=42.31639137991066&sv_h=214&sv_p=75&sv_pid=U-6AHMm49OPi9-SIC6oywg&sv_z=1.0000000000000002&utm_source=Catalog%20Newsletter&utm_campaign=Presidents_day&utm_content=Presidents_day
https://www.google.com/culturalinstitute/beta/u/0/streetview/john-f-kennedy-presidential-library-museum-indoors/EgFuKlVXpjptzQ?sv_lng=-71.03373403977122&sv_lat=42.31639137991066&sv_h=214&sv_p=75&sv_pid=U-6AHMm49OPi9-SIC6oywg&sv_z=1.0000000000000002&utm_source=Catalog%20Newsletter&utm_campaign=Presidents_day&utm_content=Presidents_day
https://www.google.com/culturalinstitute/beta/u/0/project/american-democracy?utm_source=Catalog%20Newsletter&utm_campaign=Presidents_day&utm_content=Presidents_day


President’s Day Transcription Mission
Did your virtual visit inspire you? Head over to our Catalog to transcribe records from
the Presidential Libraries. We’ve put together a special transcription mission in
celebration of President’s Day. 

New to Transcription? Learn how to get started. 
Ready to Transcribe? Log in to the Catalog and start transcribing records in the
President’s Day Mission.
 

 
We’re seeking seasoned
transcribers to join our
Transcriber Task Force, a
group of Citizen Archivists willing
to tackle tricky transcriptions.   

If you enjoy the challenge and
puzzle of transcribing complex
records, email us at
citizenarchivist@nara.gov and
join the team!
 

Questions or comments? Email us at catalog@nara.gov.

https://www.archives.gov/citizen-archivist/transcribe/missions.html
https://www.archives.gov/citizen-archivist/transcribe?utm_source=Catalog%20Newsletter&utm_campaign=Thank%20you&utm_content=thank%20you
https://catalog.archives.gov/login?utm_source=Catalog%20Newsletter&utm_campaign=Thank%20you&utm_content=thank%20you
https://www.archives.gov/citizen-archivist/transcribe/missions.html
https://catalog.archives.gov/id/6344137?utm_source=Catalog%20Newsletter&utm_campaign=Presidents_day&utm_content=Presidents_day
mailto:citizenarchivist@nara.gov
mailto:catalog@nara.gov
http://www.archives.gov/
https://www.instagram.com/usnatarchives/
https://twitter.com/usnatarchives
https://www.facebook.com/usnationalarchives/
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